CASITAS CORONADO COMMUNITY SERVICE ASSOCIATION

BOARD of Directors
Date:


Wednesday, March 21, 2012

Location:

Casitas Coronado Clubhouse
Directors Present:
Sid Glandon - President, Clay Baron – Vice-President, Ron Glover - Treasurer, Sue O’Connor - Secretary, Dave Webster - Director, Michelle Ducorsky - Director, Stephanie Phillips Vogel - Director, Ruth Ellen Jacobson – Director, Paul Gerbino - Director
Directors Absent:
None
Others Present:
Roger Kinney and Veronica Salcedo of Associa Canyon Gate

Several Homeowners

_____________________________________________________________________________________________
Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by Sid Glandon at 7:01 pm Mountain Standard Time and quorum was verified.

Approval of Minutes:
The minutes from the February 15, 2012 board meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Sue O’Connor.  Motion passed unanimously.  
Homeowner Forum:
Discussion was held by those present regarding grounds, lack of reserve funds and re-instating the Financial Oversight Committee.  Additionally, questions about account balances were brought up and owners were asked to contact Canyon Gate to review any account matters.


The Board accepted, under advisement a document submitted by Debbie Perez reflecting comments made at a homeowner gathering.  
Landscape/Maintenance

Report:
Roger Kinney presented information provided by The Groundskeeper regarding the status of Casitas landscaping.  A schedule of fertilization, weed treatments, etc will be provided by the contractor and posted to the website.  Roger also reported on the progress of the maintenance team who have completed 21 work orders in the past month.  Residents will need to submit work orders for all jobs so that there is record of requests and work can be prioritized.
Management Report:
Financials – The February 2012 financial statement was reviewed by Roger Kinney.  As of February, 2012 there was $8,271.35 in the operating account and total assets of $184,647.70.  February income was $41,348 with expenses of $37,773.03 for a monthly surplus of $3574.97. Year to date income was $506,212.25 with expenses of $575,253.01 for a year to date deficit of $69,040.76.


Delinquency – An overview of the delinquent accounts was provided by Roger Kinney. As of March 16, 2012 – 41 owners owe a balance to the Association.  Four (4) of these accounts are settled (no longer active homeowners).  Eleven (11) accounts owe the March assessment only. Ten (10) accounts owe late fees.
The state of Texas requires certain filings for Associations to be in compliance with newly enacted laws.  Canyon Gate has sourced a local attorney, Hector Phillips, who specializes in HOA law.  He has agreed to record the necessary filings for Casitas for $400.  A motion was made by Dave Webster, seconded by Clay Baron to approve using Hector Phillips to prepare these filings.  Stephanie Phillips-Vogel and Paul Gerbino voted nay.  With seven ayes, the motion passed.
Committee Reports:
ARB – Cynthia Glover presented the ARB report.  One (1) request was reviewed and approved in March – Enclosing leaking window in upper master bathroom.  Additionally, ten (10) special pruning requests were approved in March.  Cynthia asked the status of the letters regarding two units who failed to submit and ARB request prior to making changes.  The Board agreed to discuss next steps in Executive Session.

Sarah Lambrick expressed interest in serving on the ARB.  A motion was made by Clay Baron to appoint Sarah to the committee.  Motion passed unanimously.  The ARB members are Sarah Lambrick, Tom Reynolds, David Miller, Jim Bissuett, Chuck Bain and Cynthia Glover.




Security – Minutes from the last committee meeting were included for Board review.
Unfinished Business:
Review of Committee Charters – Proposed charters for the Security Review, ARB and Covenant Review Committees were presented to the Board for review.  The Board would like to add verbiage to all three charters stating that committee actions do not conflict with the Governing documents.  A motion was made by Paul Gerbino, seconded by Sue O’Connor to adopt the policies as amended.  Motion passed unanimously.

Review of Proposed Policies – Tabled until the April meeting.
New Business:
Plans for Pool – Management is currently obtaining quotes and information on what is needed in order to open the pool and operate it properly.
Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned by unanimous consent at 8:52pm. 
Approved:

_______________________________________   Date: ___________________






Secretary
